
 

June 2025 

June was a super busy and blessed month.  We were blessed to have two missionary families 

present their work with our little flock.  One, the Adkison’s minister to our military and those 

suffering with PTSD.  The other, the Lee’s, are missionaries to South Korea.  Both were an 

encouragement to our people and a challenge to see the need of the Gospel across the street and 

around the world.  Between the two families, we had a group from a supporting church in North 

Carolina, join us for a Sunday evening service.  A ladies trio sang and Brother Kelly brought a 

challenge from God’s Word.   

The second week of June, I traveled up to Challis, Idaho, to preach a youth camp for Pastor Scott 

Sinz.  It was a small camp for the youth of their church, but it was a big week of God working in 

hearts and lives.  There was great liberty to preach each evening as well as during the morning 

devotion time.  The kids responded to each challenge from God’s Word and I pray made 

decisions that they will carry with them the rest of their lives.  The following week, I traveled 

over to the camp hosted by Pastor Mallinak, at Camp Red Cliff, and preached for the Wednesday 

morning chapel service.  They had a great group of kids who listened well as I brought a 

message of “Attributes of the Warhorse”. 

Please keep the chaplain and jail ministries in your prayers.  God continues to bless both.  My 

normal routine is to spend some or all of Tuesday at the police department.  Some days are 

training or range days (firearms) and some are simply shift-change days where most of the guys 

are in the office during the day.  This allows me to make contact with the majority of our staff 

each week.  The jail ministry consists of Sunday afternoon service and then one-on-one meetings 

on Wednesday for two to three hours.  We had souls saved in both the men’s and women’s units 

in June.  God is good! 

The church continues to grow little by little.  Sometimes it is numerical.  Sometimes it is 

spiritually.  But God is doing a wonderful work at Calvary Baptist Church, in Farmington, Utah.  

An older couple who recently started attending found us online.  They had moved from Colorado 

and were looking for a good Baptist church – in Utah that is not so easy.  They faithfully attend 

each service and recently told me after a service, “Thank you and your family for obeying God 

and starting a church in Farmington.  It is such a blessing to us.”  Amen.  Sometimes, God sends 

us ‘handfuls of purpose’ (Ruth 2:16).  Please keep our family and little flock in your prayers – 

we truly need every prayer!! 

In His Service – The Moore Family (Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon) 
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